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Hong Kong-Macau-Taiwan, Christmas AD 2016
Dear Young People, Dear Lay Mission Partners, Dear Brothers and Sisters of the Salesian Family,

The peace of the Lord be with you always! Let me in the name of our Saviour the Lord Jesus and of our
Founder and Father St. John Bosco, wish you from the heart:

Happy Christmas 2016!
Happy New Year of the Lord (AD! Anno Domini!) 2017!
Happy Lunar New Year of the Rooster!

Within the span of one month, we shall have this threefold reason for rejoicing. Together with my best
wishes, let me offer you four reminders: one fundamental reminder and three specific reminders.

Fundamental Reminder

Not only the Christmas Festival, but also the New Year Festivals (whether solar or lunar) are beautiful
popular expressions of faith in God Creator and Redeemer of the Universe and of Humankind. In our celebrations let
us give full expression to this fundamental faith in union with all the brothers and sisters that God has placed into our
life, whether they are already Christians or not.

Specific Reminder One

The Mystery of Christmas is a mystery of love. At the centre of this mystery, there is God in the person of
the Eternal Son who becomes one of us to save us. Besides the Incarnate Son there is Mary, there is Joseph. In his
Angelus Talk of Sunday 18 December our beloved Pope Francis invited us to welcome the Incarnate Son of God as
Mary and Joseph welcomed him.

Specific Reminder Two

For the Year of the Lord 2017 the 10™ Successor of St. John Bosco, our beloved Rector Major Fr. A ngel
Fernandez Artime has given us the following Strenna (= New Year gift!): “WE ARE FAMILY! Every home, a
school of Life and Love”. In the first issue of the Salesian Bulletin 2017, please, read carefully what the Rector
Major tells us regarding his Strenna.

Specific Reminder Three

The coming lunar New Year is dedicated to the Chicken, the Hen, the Cock, the Rooster, call it what you
may. The Hen is a wonderful example of daily fruitfulness. How happy is our breakfast when a good scrambled egg
appears on the table! The Cock, in the darkest hours of night, is the fearless announcers of the dawn, of the new light.
Let us imitate both Hen and Cock in the coming new year!

Again, dear brothers and sisters, Happy Christmas! Happy New Year!

In Jesus Mary Joseph DonBosco, | am,

Yours affectionately,

Fra. Lanfranco M. Fedrigotti, Provincial

69B Pokfulam Road, H.K. E-mail: feilamfung@tiscali.it  Tel.:2546 1154 Fax: 2559 5734 Fﬁ%%ﬁdpﬁﬁ 69B



	Salesian Family Christmas 2016 Chinese_21.12.2016.pdf
	Salesian Family Christmas 2016 English_21.12.2016

